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Re Response to FY25 Compensation Recommendations 
 

 
Thank you to Staff Alliance for your July 21 memo with recommendations for FY25 compensation. I 
appreciate all that staff across the system do to support our academic, teaching and service missions. I 
have reviewed the recommendations with CHRO Dahl, and we have discussed with Staff Alliance 
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Additional Benefit Considerations 
Add Roth IRA as an option for employee retirement plans. 
We expect to implement a Roth IRA option in January 2024.  
 
Consider childcare support for those employees affected by those rising costs 
We recognize the added strains of childcare costs in the current climate; however, this is not a cost the 
university will take on. Instead, we encourage employees to contribute to their dependent care flexible 
spending accounts (up to the IRS $5,000 pre-tax limit) to cover some of their childcare costs. 
 
Additional leave accrual at the 15- and 20-year anniversary dates 
Employees with 10 or more years of service accrue 24 days of annual leave each year, plus a personal 
holiday. This is at or above our peers based on the two most recent benchmark studies and competitive 
with major Alaska employers. Leave accrual is determined by Board policy; this is not a change that 
administration will recommend to the Board.  
 
Guaranteed caregiver leave 
Employees may use sick leave and annual leave when caring for an immediate family member with an 
illness, injury or disability, including medical appointments; this protects employee pay to the same 
extent that their pay is protected for their own medical needs.  At this time, we are not in favor of 
adding an additional leave benefit. That said, HR staff are monitoring national conversations and trends 
about ways to support employees in the sandwich generation providing care for both their children and 
their aging parents. 
 
Improved parental leave 
Allow sick leave donation for pregnancy/childbirth 
The university added five days of parental leave and short-term disability as new benefits for FY24. 
Unlike the leave share program, employees do not have to exhaust their sick leave and annual leave to 
be eligible for short-term disability. For new mothers, first six weeks of recovery after childbirth are 
eligible for short-term disability. The program provides 60% of weekly pay, up to $800 per week for 11 
weeks for employees after an injury or illness; employees become eligible for the program 14 days after 
the qualifying event. Combined, the new parental leave and short-term disability programs provide 17 
days of paid leave in the first six weeks after the birth of a child, reducing the employee’s use of their 
sick/annual leave. HR is planning information sessions for employees to illustrate how the various leave 
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Continue to support remote work options 
Ensure support for flexible hours 
Supervisors currently have the ability to approve remote work and flexible schedules. In their decisions, 
supervisors must consider both the employee’s preferred location/schedule and the business needs of 
their department and the specific job duties.  
 
Additional Recommendations 
Re-

/bor/policy-regulations/chapter-04-06-benefits-leave.php#P04.06.140
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ooIiZ2z081WVUg5JPQ1IpJSRRMHxEWvN/edit
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